Dear Guys

Jack Schroll just stopped in to the office to tell me that you might be interested in entering the University of Kansas.

I want to assure you Guy, that we would be delighted to have you, and we would help you in every way possible.

While I imagine that your G.I. Bill of Rights would provide you with the necessities of life, you would want some additional work. We are in a position to offer you work of this nature whereby you could earn twenty or twenty-five dollars a month easily.

Being acquainted with your fine basketball ability, and the splendid coaching of Chop Cairn, we would be delighted to have you entertain the thought of entering the University of Kansas.

Won't you write me at your earliest convenience and tell me your plans for the future and in what course you would like to major. We have a fine four year course with a major in physical education. I am sending you a brochure outlining our four-year course.

Trusting to hear from you in the near future, and with kindest regards, I am,

Sincerely yours.

Forrest C. Allen, Director Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCAMS Enc.